“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Wednesday, July 12, 2017
Location:  Goldsboro Housing Authority
11:30am
In Attendance:
LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe (Regional Lead/CA Lead)
Mary Mallory, Wilson Co DSS (Regional Alternate)

Leigh Hardee, U Care 

Sue Proctor, SAFE in Lenoir Co.

Michelle Gooding, Eastpointe

Anna Jernigan, Neuse Enterprises

Zachary Branch, NC Works

Deniece Cole, Spiritual Destiny

Janice Saul, Salvation Army

Jackie Caron, Salvation Army

Kim Stevens, Carolina Residential Services

Victor Kosinski, NC Works (Phone)

Lisa Wooten, Friends of the Homeless (Phone)

Laura Haygood, Family Endeavors (Phone)

Gloria McDuffie, Community (Phone)

1. Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:36am.  LaTasha welcomed everyone for attending and thanked new attendees for joining.  
2. Introductions: Introductions were made. There were 3 attendees by phone. 
3. Review and Approval of Minutes from June 14, 2017:  Minutes were reviewed.  A motion to accept and approve the minutes as presented was made by Michelle Gooding and second by Deniece Cole. The motion carried. 
4. Agency Spotlight – N/A: There was no Agency Spotlight.
5. Review of Balance of State Steering Committee Meeting (July 11, 2017):

a. See Short Meeting Summary:  Committee members reviewed the printed short summary from the June 1st BoS meeting attached to the meeting’s agenda.
6. Coordinated Assessment Update:
a. Approved Plan:  LaTasha reported that the region’s CA plan was approved on the July 11th Steering Committee call per the last revisions made by Candice Rountree (CA Lead) and LaTasha. 
b. CA Training:  There are still plans to have a training for those who are participating in the CA process. The training will be via webinar.  The projected date will be July 20th or 24th.  Additional information will be forth coming. LaTasha again stressed that all agencies, particularly CoC and ESG recipients should be participating in the CA process as that is the process that should be used to determine how funds are used. 
LaTasha reported that the CA Outcome report is due by the July 15th. Candice has plans to submit the report by Friday, July 14th.  Agencies were reminded to submit CA information Candice today so she can compile all reports. Agencies were also reminded to not submit the online report but to forward to Candice. 
7. Funding Priorities:  The printed 2017 Funding Priorities for the CoC Competition was distributed.  LaTasha explained that spending and performance will be a large consideration for the CoC Competition. The document is also available on the NCCEH website.
The Funding Committee for the regional consist of Mary Mallory, Deniece Cole, Shelia Johnson and LaTasha McNair. Deniece reported that Shelia Johnson from Spiritual Destiny will no longer be serving on the committee.  LaTasha stated that the Funding Committee will be getting together to determine the specific priorities for our region as well as develop the Intent to Apply for the ESG application  process. Deniece Cole is the lead for that Committee. 

8. ESG Update: Per the BoS Steering Call, it is expected the ESG application will be released in August.  LaTasha explained that this will be the first ESG application submitted as a region.  She also explained that if there is Fiscal Sponsor for one agencies the same Fiscal Sponsor will have to serve in the same capacity across the entire region for all applications submitted.  The dilemma that our region may face is not being able to identify an agency that will be willing to act as a Fiscal Sponsor. She explained that if a Fiscal Sponsor is not used than, the region would need to select a Lead Agency that would be responsible to submit the regional application for all project applicants. 
Safe in Lenoir Co.:  Sue reported that they will be extending hours of their staff to help with the RRH program. They will also add a part-time staff position to do case management in office as well as in the facility.  She has 3-4 appointments set up in the upcoming weeks to meet with clients requesting RRH funds. She was having challenges with the Osnium system but it is not back up and running.   No reimbursements have been submitted as of yet. No clients have been served. 
Friends of the Homeless:  Sue reported that they have completed all of the required trainings.  They have submitted their first request for funding, they wanted to confirm it was correct before she submit other funding request.  

Salvation Army:   Janice reported that the served 3,432 meals. They’ve spent $12,946.  They have not yet received the full reimbursement.  The agency completed 58 VI-SPDATs and 48 Prevention and Diversion screening tools. (April – June).  Jackie reported that they have completed 6 applications for RRH.  1 have been placed.  1 found permanent housing during the process. The remaining 4 did not follow up to complete the process. She has 2 people scheduled this week to start the application. The shelter is full at this time.
UCare:   Leigh Ann reported that they submitted the May report for $12,993 which is just over 44% of funding. However, the actual amount spent was $ 15,043 which is 51.21% of the funding amount.  The agency is on track with spending.  The budget amendment that was submitted last month was approved.  She reported that reimbursements are coming pretty quickly.
LaTasha stated that there is a mandatory training for all ESG recipients Friday July 14th (10am) and July 21st at 10:00am and 2:00pm.


9. CoC Competition:  The Intent to apply is still open for new agencies that want to apply. Once the NOFA is released, there will be a deadline for the Intent to Apply.  The NOFA can come out any day now. LaTasha reported that Eastpointe will be submitting renewal applications.
10. Quarterly Neuse Meeting (Wayne Co – September 13, 2017):  MLFL will provide lunch for the meeting. The location is TBD.  It will  either be at the Salvation Army or another location that Thomas suggested. 
11. Agency Updates: 
Safe In Lenoir County:  Walk a Mile in Her Shoes a fundraiser for Domestic Violence. There is $60 registration fee unless there is a group registration. The event will be men walking in red heels.  There will be a VIP party afterwards. The date is September 30th from 3pm -7pm.

Spiritual Destiny:  The agency have completed several referrals for RRH. They need help with a client trying to identify appropriate housing. The client is a veteran.  Victor provided input.  Deniece will speak with LaTasha after the meeting.  The agency continues to network with Safe. 

NC Works:  Victor reported that there will be a 2017 Lenoir County Resource Fair on November 9th at Lenoir Community College. If any organization would like to participate, they can contact Victor. 
12. Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 12:41pm.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, December September 13, 2017   –Wayne Co.  
Time:  11:30am.
